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Call to Order & Approval of Minutes 

Chair, Debbie Vanover, called the meeting to order at 9:40 a.m. and welcomed everyone to Oxbow. Debbie 

asked by show of hands who was there for the first time. She acknowledged our special guest Chancellor 

Henry. 

 

New Business & Reports from Officers: 

A. No new financial update was given due to no changes from the previous meeting. 

B. Josh Justice was introduced as a new staff senate member. Debbie stated that approximately 85% of new 

members were confirmed and also said that said she and won't be returning. 

C. Chancellor Henry spoke about the approval of the budget regarding the day care center, raises, and two 

new degrees. She will be going over this soon with everyone. She elaborated on the bonus everyone just 

received stating that due to the budget coming in with some extra money, they wanted to use that to thank 

everyone for the good job they are doing. Chancellor Henry discussed two new staff members. Paul 

Rollins, the new Chief of Staff and Jeffrey Baylor Vice Chancellor for Enrollment. 

D. Josh Justice gave an overview of the Oxbow Center and elaborated on the goals for the center. He stated 

the town of St. Paul and local businesses have been very receptive to the center. Oxbow currently has 9 

businesses renting space at the center. 

E. Josh conducted a tour of the center and explained the functionality of each space and future plans. 

 

Adjournment 

Debbie Vanover adjourned the meeting at 11:20 a.m. 

 

 


